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The NFBN Senior Division met by telephone conference call. The meeting began at 7:10 PM.

Present were: members, Robert Newman; Barbara Loos; Cheryl Livingston; Linda Mentink; Guests: Nancy Oltman and Walt Hively.

Robert recited the NFB Pledge.

Robert, Barbara and Cheryl attended the state board meeting last Monday evening. They brought some convention things up to Amy, who said she would get back to Robert. That has not happened yet. Barbara suggested that we do something during the general sessions to make ourselves known, and to let the young people know that we are active seniors. Cheryl will contact Amy concerning the agenda.

Fund-raiser: Robert suggested clickers for $1 each. Barbara recommended that we run it by the membership in September.

Elections: Barbara and Cheryl are willing to run again. Barbara suggested that candidates be reminded that they need to ask someone to nominate them.

To expand responsibilities: get someone to regularly contact special speakers, someone to send emails for hospitalizations or birthdays, and someone to call prospective members.

Cheryl will send a copy of the division constitution that was approved by the board to our email list.

Barbara suggested that we try to help those who don't know how to make phone calls, use the Talking Book Player, or to do other things.

We will financially help a senior come to the state convention. Robert will ask Pearl to pass our notice to Commission supervisors. He will put it on our NFBN-ANNOUNCE list, talk with the executive director of the Talking Book and Braille Service and put it on the cartridge.

The meeting adjourned at 8:15.
Respectfully submitted,

Linda Mentink, Secretary Pro. Tem.




